
GROUNDWORKER 
APPRENTICE

MEET JOSEPH HILLSON

Joseph joined Aden as a Groundworker
apprentice in September 2024. In the short time
he’s been with us, he has quickly gained
confidence and integrated seamlessly into the
team. We sat down with Joseph to learn more
about his experience so far and hear his
thoughts on his apprenticeship journey here at
Aden.

What inspired you to choose an apprenticeship over
other career or education paths?
I chose an apprenticeship to develop my skills while
doing what I enjoy.

Can you describe a typical day in your
apprenticeship?
My typical day consists of learning while I’m
working.

What skills have you learned so far?
I have learned how to ensure the proper fall for
pipe work and have enjoyed learning about steel
fixing.

How has your apprenticeship helped you grow
personally and professionally?
This apprenticeship has boosted my confidence in
working with diverse groups of people. An
apprenticeship is all about patience and attention
to detail.



What advice would you give to someone considering an apprenticeship?
It requires patience, but the rewards are worth it in the end.

What do you enjoy most about working for Aden Contracting?
You have the opportunity to meet and interact with a diverse range of people.

What makes Aden’s apprenticeship
program stand out from others?
The way they support and mentor their
apprentices.

How has the apprenticeship helped
build your confidence?
This apprenticeship has helped me
improve my ability to communicate
with a variety of people.

What’s been the most surprising thing
you’ve learned during this experience?
I have gained a wide range of skills
during my time with Aden already,
including steel fixing, concrete work,
shuttering, and much more.

What’s your favourite part about learning on the job versus
traditional classroom learning?
I learn best through hands-on experience so an apprenticeship is
great for me. 

What kind of support do you get from Aden Contracting?
If I encounter challenges, they help me with finding alternative
solutions.

We wish Joseph the best of luck as he
continues his apprenticeship. We're excited to
see him grow and achieve even greater
success throughout his journey with us.


